
September & October 2022 
Dear friends, 
 
We have some exciting news! The newest member of our family, Jason Kristopher, was born at 5:00 pm on October 7, weighing 8lbs 9oz. 
Rebecca and baby Jason are both healthy. We praise God for this new little life he has given our family. Already, he is attending Bible study 
with us and making new friends. Our five daughters have adjusted well to having a little brother in the house. They have been a big help with 
him—especially Deborah, our oldest, and Hannah, who turned ten years old in September. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
God has been working during the past two months. Seven more people trusted Christ for Salvation! We have also seen some of the believers 
taking good steps towards Christ-likeness. The men of our Bible study have started to meet weekly for fellowship. This has given Matthew a 
good opportunity to disciple them. These men have the desire to be like their Savior, and it is exciting to watch them grow.  
 
Benard, a man saved in August, has become faithful at Bible study. He walks almost two hours one way to attend. He invited Matthew and 
our Kenyan co-worker, George, to visit his rural home. His mother was very sick with stomach cancer. They had the opportunity to pray with 
his mother and to share the Gospel with his family (about 20 people) and the village chief. No one received Jesus that day. Since then, 
Bernard’s mother has passed away. We were able to see the family again at the funeral home. Benard is the oldest in his family and is 
concerned for their salvation. We are praying that his family will see that God is changing Benard and that they will want the salvation God 
has given to him. 
 
As we enter the holiday season, we want you to know that we are thankful for you! We are blessed to have so many friends who pray for us 
and support us financially. Your sacrifice makes it possible for us to serve God in Kenya. We wish each one of you a happy Thanksgiving, a 
merry Christmas, and a blessed New Year. 
 
We praise the Lord for: 
The safe delivery of our son, Jason 
The 7 people saved recently 
The continued growth of believers 
 

We pray for: 
The salvation of Mary, Magdaline, Edith, Fred, and Ivy 
The salvation of Benard’s family 
God to continue to help the believers to follow Him

Your missionaries to Kenya, 
 
 
Matthew & Rebecca Rose 
Deborah, Hannah, Esther, Lydia, Priscilla, and Jason 


